ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES

TUESDAY, MAY 15, 2012
6TH DAY APRIL ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30a.m. on May 15, 2012 in the Courthouse at
Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

The Commission met with Gary Strack and Aaron McVicker of Shafer, Kline & Warren, Inc.
(SKW) engineering firm to discuss BRO 45 Bridge #13900051 on Benton Way.

They stated that SKW was not interested in providing financial restitution for the discrepancy in
the price of steel engineered to build the bridge on Benton Way. According to SKW, Ron Watts
-District Design Liaison of the Missouri Department of Transportation- said if there had been a
"change" in materials then the price differential would have been addressed at that time. Since
there wasn't a "change", the price differential would not be addressed by MoDOT. Mr. Strack and
Mr. McVicker stated that Mr. Watts believed the material list should have been reviewed by both
parties at the time of the pre-construction conference.

The Commission will consult Adair County Prosecuting Attorney, Matt Wilson, for legal counsel
on this issue.

The Commission spent the rest of the day attending to County business

The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00p.m. on May 15, 2012.

IN REF. ORDER NO 9 Adair County Sheriffs Fees for April, 2012

ATTEST: Sandy Collop Stan Pickens
Presiding Commissioner

County clerk
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